Antarctic Icebergs – 2003-2004 Status Report
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This year, the AMRC expanded the daily monitoring of Antarctic icebergs to include icebergs not only in the Ross Sea, but also in the Weddell Sea, as well as the Larsen Ice Shelf area.  This report will track the icebergs in these areas from July 2003 to May 2004.  


The 2003-2004 season has remained dynamic for the icebergs, as has the past several years since the important calvings of B-15, C-19, and the disintegration of the Larsen Ice Shelf.  Early in this study period, parts of the newly cracked C-19 remained near the Antarctic coast, hovering in the area of Queen Victoria Land.  Several months after the disappearance of these icebergs, the mighty B-15 iceberg, which had already split to form another equally massive berg named B-15A, broke apart to form two additional icebergs (Figure 1).  B-15J formed as the iceberg team had begun its Antarctic field season in McMurdo.  Field personnel visited the newly split B-15A within weeks of splitting.  In early 2004, B-15A again split to form another iceberg named B-15K.


B-26, another iceberg from the Ross Ice Shelf, broke off during the spring of 2004.  While this iceberg is small compared to the B-15 pieces, it is still important, and monitored in the Ross Sea.


In addition to the Ross Sea icebergs, A-22A in the Weddell Sea calved an additional iceberg during May 2004.  The Larsen Ice Shelf has remained much the same throughout the year, with no major calvings.  Additionally, a close eye has been kept on the sea ice buildup in the Ross Sea, caused by the massive icebergs’ presence.
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Figure 1.  A January 22, 2004 Ross Sea iceberg image depicting the icebergs that split from B-15A.

